The Governing Body of the City of Liebenthal met in regular session on Monday August 9, 2021, at the City Building at 6:00 p.m.  Presiding was Mayor Thomas McElroy, attending council members William Stark, Darrell Warner, Barb Matal, Stephanie Schmidt, Kathy Herrman, Water and Wastewater Operator Shelby Waterhouse, City Clerk Beverly Stark, and David Herl, representing Adams Brown, Accounting.  No residents were in attendance.
Minutes from the meeting held July 12, 2021, were read.  D. Warner moved to approve the minutes as read, S. Schmidt seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried.
D. Herl presented the 2022 tentative budget with special attention to describe recent changes to state law regarding mill levy and tax rates. The actual budget won’t be accepted until the public budget hearing on September 13, 2021, at 6:00 pm which will be held in conjunction with the Revenue Neutral Rate hearing. The mill levy rate will not be increased at this time.
Clerk’s Notes:  Christmas decorations were ordered with expected arrival in November.  Violations noted by KDHE were addressed, with the added request that the city send notice to KDHE once the sewer renovations are complete.  The bond for the sewer renovation has been received.  
New Business:  The Birch Street bridge has damage likely caused by recent storm water, is considered unsafe and is closed to traffic at this time.  A barrier cone has been placed on the bridge.  The new sewer access road is open for use.  The sewer renovation has begun.  A candidate for the maintenance position is being considered. A resident petitioned the city to place a dumpster near the city building with access across the city parking space.  The Council discussed this.  A resident would like to remove weeds and undergrowth from the bridge area east of highway 183.  It was noted that the city will not provide weedkiller but applauds citizens that want to assist the city in weed removal.  
Old Business:   Acquisition of a fireproof safe to store city records has been tabled until the September meeting.
City Maintenance Notes:  S. Waterhouse continues to investigate costs for water tower maintenance and painting.
City Events:  No events pending.
The list of bills was presented for approval.  D. Warner moved to approve payment of the bills, S. Schmidt seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried.
The next regular meeting is scheduled for September 13, 2021, at 6:00 pm.
There being no further business to discuss, W. Stark moved to adjourn, D. Warner seconded, vote unanimous, motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at 7:41 pm.
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